FFBR Monthly Bulletin:  January 2013
President's Note: Barbara Wittkopf
Happy New Year, everyone!

I want to reiterate our club's thanks to last year's board, especially Gayle Duncan, 2012 President, and other outgoing officers Guy Luno, Vice President, and members at large Bobby Brumsfeld and Linda Knochenmus.  We are fortunate that Gayle will remain on the Board as Past President and Karen Pharis and Lynn Robbins will continue as Secretary and Treasurer respectively.

I  also want to welcome Thornton Cofield as Vice President and new members at large:  Morena Cazedessus, Vera Martin, and Rose Wooden.

While congratulations are in order I want to thank Karen and her committee for the outstanding Christmas dinner we enjoyed on December 6.  (View the website for photos.)
Members are welcome to attend the monthly Board Meetings at Jones Creek Public Library. A schedule is on the webpage under Officers. The next meeting is January 14 at 10 a.m.
FFBR Website
Please visit our club's website (www.friendshipforcebatonrouge.org) for information relevant to our club's activities.  Contact Thornton Cofield, Webmaster, to submit information or to offer comments (thcofield@bellsouth.net).

Contact Information

Contact information for officers and committee chairs is on the website under Officers.  Club members will periodically receive an updated Membership List with postal and email addresses and phone numbers of current club members.
Christmas Dinner

Officers were installed at the Christmas dinner held at Alice and Guy Luno's on December 6 at our December Meeting.  Karen and her committee catered the event.   Other committee chairs were introduced and Gayle was recognized for her leadership this past year with a donation made to the FFI Legacy Fund in her honor.  
Club Finances:   Lynn Robbins, Treasurer
Club Dues

Dues should be sent to Lynn Robbins (4008 Poplar Ridge Court, 70816) now:  $50 for families and $30 for individuals.  They are delinquent after January 31.
January Social:  January 10 - Hobbit movie and supper
All members and guests are invited to view J.R.R. Tolkien's "The Hobbit: an Unexpected Journey" together on January 10 at Cinemark Perkins Rowe at a mid-afternoon showing,  followed by supper at the California Pizza Kitchen across the street.  [The manager will inform us of the time on January 2.   Watch for a follow up email.]  To help plan for seating at CPK please r.s.v.p. your intent to join us by emailing or calling Barbara or Thornton at 766-1505 by noon January 8.   Members going on the exchange to New Zealand will especially want to view scenery where some of the set was filmed.
Other club socials

If you have suggestions for other club socials/activities please contact one of the board members.  What about February?
Fundraising

Vera Martin has agreed to Co-chair a Fundraising Committee this year.  We need someone to co-chair with her.  If you are willing to serve on this committee please let Vera or Barbara know by January 11.  Ideas about the type of fundraiser we should consider are also welcome even if you are not able to serve on the committee.
World Friendship Day Observed:  March 3 - save the date

World Friendship Day is March 1 and will be observed by our club on Sunday, March 3 at St. Paul Lutheran Church.  Please contact Barbara by January 11 if you will be willing to co-chair or serve on this committee.

Christmas in July, Veterans' Home, Jackson, LA:  July 27 - save the date
 Frances Bennett secured the Cajun dancers for us a long time ago.  We will be forming a committee for this event within the next month and looking for volunteers.
New Zealand Exchange:  January Payment Reminders

Per the December 10 email from Thornton the following January payments are due:  By Jan. 2  - $220.84 check made out to Barbara Wittkopf;  By January 14 two separate checks will be due.  Wait to get them to Barbara until Thornton checks the exchange rate closer to that date.  You will be notified of the exact amounts by email for the due date.  (You have the option of bringing them to the Board meeting that day.)
FFI International Conference, New Orleans:  November 22-25 - save the dates
View preliminary information about the conference on our website.  Our club is the only Friendship Force club in Louisiana so we are working with FFI staff on this event.  Bob Duncan is chairing our local committee.

Home Hosting:  November 26-29/30
Following the FFI Conference many clubs around the U.S, like Baton Rouge, have agreed to host attendees from other countries who are interested in experiencing an American Thanksgiving.  This is being coordinated by FFI staff in Atlanta, however, Karen Pharis is coordinating home hosting for our club.   If you are willing  to host please contact her *immediately.*  
Sunshine Committee:  Diana Harris
Diana has sent cards to Bobby Brumsfeld (hospital); Frances/Charles Bennett and Bobby/Kathy Brumsfelt in the death of Frances' and Bobby's brother-in-law, Vernon Sims; and to Lynn Robbins recuperating from surgery.  Remember to contact Diana or our officers if you are aware of cards that need to be sent to our members.

Send information for the newsletters to either Karen or Barbara.   Thanks.
